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Dulwich Runners Athletic Club

Annual General Meeting

 Wednesday 14th November 2018
Edward Alleyn Club 

83-85 Burbage Road

London, SE24 9HD

1. Chair’s Opening Remarks: Ros Tabor (RT), Chair, welcomed Club members to the meeting and made some opening remarks, concentrating on new initiatives, as follows:

Jonathan Whittaker (JW) rebuilt the website and it is now simple to navigate and lively to read. He has also established a club presence on local websites and forums. These initiatives have enhanced the club’s profile and led to many new runners on Wednesday nights. We have also started to follow up these Wednesday night first timers and encourage them to join the club.
We have also updated the Wednesday night maps, so they are now linked to Strava. Distances have been standardised so the 3 runs on offer each Wednesday are now usually of similar length. Again this initiative was largely undertaken by Jonathan.
This year’s championship races are almost all completed. 
This year we tried 2 new events – a Run Through 10k which was not very well received and won’t be repeated next year, and the South of Thames 5 miles. We try to provide a range of races and some are very successful – we had 70 members starting off the championship this year at Dulwich parkrun. We have also had 46 members complete at least one marathon. There has been a slight increase in overall participation – 33 people have completed so far, and another 17 could do so if they run at Morden. At least 10 people took part in a championship race for the first time. We need to encourage participation in the championship races. It’s a good advert for the club to show a large turnout in races which are usually local. Some sections of the championships have been hotly contested – this year the M60 winner is still not clear.
During the year at least nine members have set new club age group records. These can be found on the website where they are continually updated.
The men’s cross country team has been particularly successful, with large turnouts for the races. And at the first event of this year we had our first outright winner in Ed Chuck.
June again saw the Dulwich Midsummer relay – a fast relay 3 x approximately 1 mile lap of Dulwich Park. Numbers were double those of last year and resulted in over £700 income. It was held in memory of Gill Johnson who died of cancer last November. Her daughter, Ashleigh, ran in a team and presented the awards. When Gill was a member she was an important member of many winning women’s teams. The committee has decided to award annual trophies in her name for a man and a woman who have had success in road running each year.
On the night of the relay we also held a 1 mile run for children. This was organised by Hugh French and was a successful addition to the evening.
We have again sent teams to some national and regional relays. We feel that these events are important – they give an opportunity for our members to compete against the best in the country, and it is a good way to promote the club. We encourage members to prioritise these team races if they can, and because of this we contribute towards travel costs.
We have started to offer kit via the internet. People have started to order the various tops which are available. Reduced price kit is available to buy tonight.
Last year we agreed to encourage members to train as coaches. Three women have expressed an interest. Two of them have participated in one course and are already helping with some training sessions. We would welcome more people to train as coaches. We have depended on Steve for many years and he continues to run sessions and set programmes, and the runners with the new club records have all appreciated his great input.
RT finished by thanking everyone who has helped to make this year successful. The committee has met regularly and helped smooth running. Captains have co-ordinated race entries and encouraged participation. Organising teams and entering them is time consuming and often complicated, but our captains have cheerfully done this as well as finding volunteers to help marshal at some events. We have had enjoyable several social events – beer run, quizzes, curry nights and beer and cheese tasting, and Christmas party. The newsletter and Facebook continue to keep us all up to date with reports and photos. 

RT thanked those people who are retiring from the committee – Chris Loizou, Steve Rolfe and especially Clare Wyngard.
2. Apologies for absence: There were apologies for absence sent by Katie Styles, Anna Thomas, Ron Searle and Andy Murray.
3. Minutes of last AGM: RT said in Item 6 on improving athletic development a line should be added to reflect that anyone interested in club-funded training for coaching should let the Committee know as this can be arranged. 

The 2018 AGM minutes were approved with no further corrections. This was proposed by John O’Byrne and seconded by Hugh French.
Treasurer’s Report: Graham Laylee (GL) said last year the membership year had been changed from 1 Jan to 1 April to bring it in line with England Athletics, resulting in our membership year being 6 months out of sync with the Accounting year. It is, therefore, proposed that the accounting year run to 31 December each year with the next accounting period being for 15 months to 31 December 2019.
It is further proposed therefore that the next AGM take place in March/April 2020, after the end of the accounting period. 
The meeting was asked to endorse these changes to the Club’s Constitution, and they were carried unanimously. 
GL said there is no need to increase the membership fee on 1 April for the new membership year.

RT asked if here were questions regarding the Club’s financial report. There were none and Chris Vernon and Barrie Nicholls proposed and seconded that the accounts be accepted.
Hugh Balfour proposed a vote of thanks to GL for preparing the Club’s accounts. 

4. Vote of thanks and adoption of new General Committee: RT thanked all the Committee for their services this year. She thanked Chris Loizou, Steve Rolfe and Clare Wyngard who are standing down from their Committee roles.
Ola Balme was nominated for the role of Joint Women’s Captain. 

Ed Chuck and Eleanor Simmons were nominated for the roles of General Members.
The reappointment of the incumbent Committee members and the appointment of the nominated members were unanimously agreed.

Hugh French proposed a vote of thanks to Ros Tabor which was unanimously welcomed.  
8.
Any Other Business: Barry Graham (BG) asked for Dulwich Runners to be named on the sign at the Club House. The Committee will take this forward. 
RT closed the meeting by thanking everyone for coming.
